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HADEETH OF THE WEEK 


“From a perfection of a person’s Islam is that he leaves alone that which does not concern him.” 


[Tirmidhi]














Assalamu Alaiykum Respected Parents/Guardians,


Mashallah I am writing my third Principal’s Newsletter and it only seems like two minutes ago that the school opened. Returning to school after the November half term, the climate for learning at The Olive took off. Pupils came back with an excellent attitude to learning and the progress which pupils are making across all subjects and across both year groups is fantastic. The staff, as always work tirelessly to support and develop the pupil in their entirety. It has been a busy half term with several visits, hosting a partner school to attend our school, and various Charity events. December is also a busy month with assessments, social action projects, and a visit to St Joseph’s by the Year 1 pupils. I was pleased with the feedback from the Parent View questionnaire which reinforced to me that parents are happy with the progress their child is making. I appreciate, despite the cold weather the level of cooperation you have shown with the parking situation. I am still awaiting a response for the gate in the car park. I would strongly advise you against cutting through the gap in the fence. It is rusty and sharp, therefore, could cause a young child to suffer an injury. I look forward to continuing to build the positive Home School relationship we have established in a very short space of time. 














OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD





As part of the Social Action Project for the Autumn Term, the Olive School supported Operation Christmas Child. A huge thank you to all the Parents who attended on Friday 11th November and supported with the wrapping of the gifts. A huge thank you for your generosity – we were able to donate more than 80 Shoe boxes.





PARENT VIEW 


Thankyou for the returns from the Parent View Questionnaire. I am delighted to say that overwhelmingly the feedback was positive and parents are happy with the school. I have responded individually to any feedback which required a follow up. Thankyou for your support. As always, if any parent has any questions or queries please email the school on info@theoliveschoolpreston or call the school number on 01772 926100.








ROAD SAFETY WEEK


We had a Road Safety Week in school on w/c 21st November 2016. Please can you ensure that when crossing the road, you keep your children with you as cars travel at speed on Primrose Hill/Adelaide Street.





CHILDREN IN NEED


A huge Thankyou for the donations supporting Children In Need. Pupils looked cosy in their pyjamas on what was a cold day. We raised £121.00.





Security Password: Please ensure that passwords are known by family members who are collecting pupils (other than parents) and they are also listed as the named contacts.





EUREKA


Our pupils in the EYFS visited Eureka Children’s Museum in Halifax on Wednesday 16th November 2016.  At Eureka, children had the opportunity to participate in the ‘Food for Thought’ workshop, where children engaged their senses with a range of activities connecting with food. They investigated textures, tastes and smells. They used a variety of tools to explore and make observations and measurements – all wrapped up in sticky, enjoyable and risky play fun! A great day which was enjoyed by all.





Breakfast Club 


Starts at 7:30. Any children arriving before this time will be asked to wait in the main reception with parents. This is a free service provided by the school.








YEAR 1 MEMORIAL VISIT


Year 1 laid a wreath at the Preston Cenotaph on Monday 14th November. The pupils represented the school brilliantly. They were able to recite poetry which they had written in preparation for the visit.





London House


No doubt, many of you will have seen some activity in the building next to the Eden School. Work is progressing well and is due to complete in January. Insha’Allah, I will keep you posted of any timelines once they have been agreed with the contractors. All parents and pupils will undergo a comprehensive induction to support the smooth transition from the Eden Building to London House.








REPORT CARDS


All pupils should receive the second report card w/c 9th January 2017. Please can you kindly complete the reply slip to say that you have received the report.





FOOD BANK PROJECT


As part of the Autumn Term 2 Social Action Project, we are doing a food collection for the Preston Foodbank. There is a separate letter with details which you should receive.











Pupil Shura’a





Having had the initial meeting with the Pupil Shura’a at school, they decided to spend time looking at the Reading books in both year groups and supplementing the books with additional reading books.








PEDESTRIAN GATES


Please can parents ensure that they use the pedestrian gates to enter the school grounds at drop off and pick up times including Breakfast Club. Please avoid vehicle access gates as this is dangerous and could result in an accident.





We were visited by the DfE on Thursday 24th November. The staff worked hard to be prepared for our visit – which is part of the daily preparation. The visit was very positive for The Olive Preston. A huge Thankyou to all the staff, pupils, parents and LGB for making the day a success.





PARENT SHURA’A MEETING


Tuesday 13th December 2016


 5:45pm -6:45pm





LEVEL 3 LEARNING COACH


We are pleased to announce our newest team member, Aisha Hanslot who is working in EYFS as a Level 3 Learning Coach.








Menus - Having trialed the three week rolling menu, from a logistical point of view, it appears to be working well. If any parents do have experiences which they wish to discuss, please contact the main office.





Traffic Management


May I thank you for your co-operation in parking at the Mercer St car park. There has been positive feedback from parents, local businesses and in general, any passers-by, who have been impressed with the organisation. I appreciate the support you have shown in maintaining the safety of our children. Please continue to support us in all weathers.








ANTI BULLYING WEEK - The visit from St. Joseph’s was a success. Pupils came and engaged in a workshop with the Year 1 pupils and created an Anti-Bullying Charter. Ibn Salamah did extremely well during their presentation to the visiting school and when presenting to their parents.





DROP OFF ADVICE-To ensure that the timings of the day are maintained and that the learning starts promptly at 8:30 am please can you ensure that all children are in the school playground no later than 8:20am. Teachers will be on the yard to ensure the safety of children. The gates will close at 8:25am as possible to ensure the safeguarding of the pupils.


PICK UP ADVICE-Pupils should be collected from their designated collection points with passwords that you have provided. I appreciate your co-operation with the occasional delays at the end of the day. However, I am confident that you will want us to protect and safeguard your child as an ultimate priority.


If any parent would like detailed feedback of their child’s day including routine, then, please may I request that you wait until all parents who are doing ‘a quick collection’ have gone. This may avoid other parents, more importantly, our children waiting unnecessarily.














Attendance and Punctuality-Protocol


Attendance is paramount. We urge that all appointments be made outside the school day, where possible.





ABSENCE PROCEDURES-In order to report an absence please call the school office before 8.30am on the day of absence. Failure to do this will lead to your child receiving an unauthorised absence. Please ensure that you explain why your child is absent so that the school office can mark your child in the register appropriately. We may conduct home visits in the instance where parents fail to contact the office. For any holiday requests within the school term a ‘Leave of absence form’ MUST be completed at least one month in advance where possible. Completing this form does not mean that your request has been approved. You will be informed of the decision in writing. All extended leave will be referred to the local authority who will take the appropriate actions including fines and repeat offenders may be prosecuted or be taken off the school roll.











Please support the school by ensuring that all P.E kits and uniforms are clearly labelled. If you are using a pen make sure it is permanent. We are also encouraging children to dress independently. If they are using the istinja jugs, please encourage your child to wash themselves independently without wetting their clothes. Your support in this matter is greatly appreciated. 








RE: SCHOOL BUS SERVICE


There are limited places on the school bus service which is running around the Deepdale area. Please contact the school if you would like to join. Places will be allocated to those parents who can ‘slot-in’ to the existing bus route including the designated bus stops.





UPCOMING EVENTS IN DECEMBER 2016


FOOD BANK PROJECT – W/c 12TH December 2016


PARENT SHURA’A MEETING – Tuesday 13th December 2016 5:45pm to 6:45pm.


PARENT GOVERNOR NOMINATIONS – Wednesday 21st December.


YEAR 1 ST JOSEPHS PRIMARY SCHOOL TRIP – Friday 16th December 2016.


REPORT CARD 2 PUBLISHED – w/c 9th January 2017.

















Year 1 trip to St Joseph’s Primary School


As you have been made aware, our Year 1 children will be visiting St Joseph's RC School on Friday 16th December 2016. As part of the visit, and to raise awareness to beliefs in Christianity, they will be watching their children perform a nativity play. They will be taught the Islamic perspective and beliefs on Monday 19th December 2016.








FREE SCHOOL MEALS


If there are any parents who believe that they should be entitled to benefits or want information about Free School Meals please contact the school office on 01772 926100 or info@olivepreston.tetrust.org. There is a separate letter with details.








Admissions for EYFS 2017


Please can you make contact with the office if you have a child who is already at The Olive and are making an application for a place in EYFS for September 2017.





PARENT GOVERNOR


We are looking to recruit a Parent Governor for The Olive Local Governing Body. There is a separate letter enclosed with the details. The date for returning the nominations is Wednesday 21st December 2016.











